December 2024 Board Report

TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education, Mrs. Jill Larson, Superintendent
From: Hattie Llewellyn, High School Principal

School Improvement
e Our Building Leadership, Instructional Leadership, and MTSS Teams have been very busy implementing our

SIP action plans this month! Here is a list of the initiatives we have been working on:

Building Leadership Team Instructional Leadership Team MTSS Team

Movement Monday ASVAB Testing - Will be Reading and Math Interventions
rescheduled

Extra Awards Sophomore Career Day Field Trip | Behavior Interventions
@ CACC

Student Leadership Team Activity | Al Implementation Academic Support

Planning Attendance Tracking

December Door Decorating Xello Integration Social/Emotional Support

Contest/ 12 Days of

Christmas/Staff Christmas Party

Curriculum and Instruction
e The 25.26 NBHS Curriculum Guide is submitted for approval
o  We need to add a senior level math course as an alternate option. Currently we have Calculus and Statistical
Reasoning. As per ISBE recommendation, Transition Math should be offered to seniors. Students that take this
course and earn a C or higher are considered Career Ready. We have added the STEM and Technical Math
options for approval, but will likely select one for next year for students to select.

Assessment

e ASVAB testing for all Juniors was cancelled on Friday. The administrator who was scheduled to come and give
the assessment was unable to come to our school. We will send out more information about when it will be
rescheduled as soon as we have it.

e All 9th-11th Grade Students will take the Winter Benchmark iReady Math and Reading Diagnostic Assessment
beginning Monday, December 9th. This is the benchmark testing that we use to determine placements in Reading
or Math Intervention, so please stress to your child the importance of taking these assessments seriously and
doing their best!

e All high school students will take the Panorama Winter Benchmark Survey next week during Advisory.



Pretzel Positives
NBHS Shout Outs
e Shout out to Braiden Matthiesen for being named NBHS Student Council’s November Student of the Month!
e Shout out to Mr. Viola and Ms. Johnson for taking the Sophomores to CACC for the Career Fair on Friday!
e Shout out to all of the HS Advisory Teams on their door decorating skills - Our hallways look very festive!
e Shout out to the Culture and Climate Team for coordinating our Door Decorating Contest, 12 (15 Really) Days of
Christmas Dress Up Days, and our Faculty Christmas Party.
Recommendations:
25.25 NBHS Curriculum Guide

Professional Development: Xello Webinar to begin implementation for second semester.



